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Hello Everyone,  

 Welcome to the very first Broadwater Community Connections Newsletter. I originally started this 

project with BCDC to coordinate all the non-profits in Broadwater  County to assist in their fund raising and 

project coordination endeavors. This newsletter is just the beginning. I’m hoping this newsletter will be a 

catalyst for any non-profit, board, or community minded citizen to ask for or offer help, expertise or funds to 

benefit other organizations and share communication of ideas and needs. We all have the same drive and 

hope that we can make a difference for Broadwater County and, over the years, the little things we have done 

have made a huge impact for thousands of citizens. But there is so much more we can do. Please share your 

comments about how this newsletter can grow to meet  these efforts. I will hopefully add a list—or make 

available a list—of volunteers or organizations that need volunteers; grants and funding available for different  

projects; grant writers and other suitable assistance. BCDC’s email is bcdc@mt.net. My personal email is 

hahnsupply@mt.net.  

 I hope to make this a quarterly publication with special editions published if necessary. I’m open to 

ideas or if you would like to help with its production and publication, I could definitely use the help. This is 

not my forte. 

John Hahn—BCDC co-chairman and treasurer 

P.S. If I made any errors, in any of the articles, names and emails or formatting, I apologize in advance.  

Community clubs submitted and edited their individual submissions. 
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Broadwater County Development Corporation 

(BCDC) 

Mission Statement 

Attract, retain and expand businesses in Broadwater County and 

support infrastructure and beautification efforts. 

Vision Statement 

Enhance  the  business  climate to promote  complimentary  

businesses that support the area’s diverse economy, encourage 

extended visitation, assist  business  people in growing their 

businesses, establish a cooperative business venue and maintain 

a friendly, small town atmosphere while improving the lifestyle 

of Broadwater County residents. 

1. Assist in development projects, studies and other activities 
in cooperation with local, governmental, and civic bodies, 
and other groups, corporations, businesses or individuals.  

2. Relief of the poor, the distressed, or the underprivileged. 
3. Relief of the unemployed or underemployed. 
4. Lessening the burdens of government. 
5. Lessening neighborhood tensions. 
6. Combating community deterioration. 
 
BCDC started in 1980 and has been involved in many, many 

community projects, resulting in millions of dollars invested to 

benefit the businesses and the people of Broadwater County. 

Some projects include: 

 The Storefront Grant Program, which is ongoing for our 

treasured businesses. Millions of dollars have been spent  

between BCDC and business owners to improve signage and 

beautification 

 Assisting with new sidewalks, ADA handrails for businesses 

and decorative street lights on Broadway Street 

 Purchase and maintain downtown banners, banner brackets 

and flag pole brackets on Broadway 

 Assisting with the beautification of Front Street 

 Improving Broadway Street with flower planters and deco-

rative brick bases around the trees 

 Assisted with the watering program for community flowers 

and trees 

 Developed WIFI park north of the Copy Cup 

 Saved our Silos by the purchasing of the Silos property to 

protect the Silos and preserved open space in the midst of 

subdivision and housing (very large and ambitious project) 

 Trail improvements including the trail from the Missouri 

River bridge towards the Silos and on Front Street 

 Assist with Canyon Ferry Lake area improvements, promote 

general tourism in Broadwater County 

 Developed the BCDC website, www.townsendmt.com, the 

most accessed website in Broadwater County, and is used 

by many potential tourists, entrepreneurs, and community 

members 

 Installing and maintaining the webcam on Broadway and 

streaming it on www.townsendmt.com 

 Working diligently to bring better, faster internet service to 

Broadwater County 

 Enhanced the recycling in Townsend by purchasing a card-

board baler, trailers, and bins through a grant, and saved 

county citizens thousands of dollars 

 BCDC has helped with many school needs and donated a 

new smart board for use by the school and community at 

the Library Community room 

 And many, many other community projects and assistance 

over the years. 

 This year has been especially challenging with the pass-

ing of our beloved President , Ernie Forrey. Ernie was our organ-

izer and was dedicated to our community. He is missed by every-

one and will be for a long time. He was the heart and soul of 

BCDC.  

 Craig Vietz and I, John Hahn, have been acting as co-

chairman. Other board members are: Bob Saxby, Tina Homann, 

Brian Obert, Laura Obert, Vic Sample, Allison Kosto, Nichole 

Brown, and Adam Six. 

 Our current focus with BCDC is to piece everything  

together after Ernie’s passing and move forward with our ideas 

and community projects.  

 One important project is to revisit and update our last  

Community Assessment and Visioning which has engaged  the 

community, resulting in many infrastructure improvements,  

business support, and community development projects. We are 

planning another visioning soon. Please watch for updates, as 

your involvement is invaluable for determining and prioritizing 

projects.  

 We will continue working with the Montana Dept. of 

Transportation (MDT) and others to finish the path to the Silos 

and work to get a pedestrian bridge alongside the main bridge 

north of Townsend.  

 We would like to coordinate with the any of the various  

organizations in Broadwater County to most efficiently utilize 

our local volunteers, time, and funds for our community. This 

newsletter is part of that focus and communication effort. 
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Broadwater Food Pantry 

The Broadwater Food Pantry is an all-volunteer organization which 

provides supplemental food assistance to residents of Broadwater 

County. The volunteers are from the local churches and communi-

ty. The Food Pantry relies on local donations for food and operat-

ing funds. It is able to operate without regulation by State and Fed-

eral Food Bank Networks.  

Local support comes from many businesses including Bob’s Super-

market, Town Pump, Townsend Rotary Club, Hunters Against 

Hunger, and individuals as well as other community and church 

donations.  

Monetary donations can be brought to the Food Pantry or mailed. 

Donation receipts for tax reporting purposes are available. Bob’s 

Supermarket has donation boxes at the checkout counters. For do-

nations of meat or other perishable items please contact the board 

members listed or bring during the Friday hours. We can accept 

meat donations that are commercially processed.  

You can find us at the Townsend Rotary Fall Fest. We are also in-

volved in Trick or Treat So Others May Eat and the Ghost Stroll. 

The Food Pantry strives to provide food for three meals a day for 

three days in a two-week period for families who have signed up to 

receive services. Anywhere from 50 to 250 people have been served 

monthly. If you are in need or know of someone in need come to 

the Food Pantry and sign-up.   

We are thankful for Town Pump matching dollar for dollar up to 

$7,500 from Sept. 1 through Nov. 30. We are also blessed to receive 

the Townsend Rotary Club match dollar for dollar up to $1,000 

from Mother’s Day until Father’s Day. We have also received grants 

from Rotary and Broadwater Community Foundation. 

Most recent news! The Food Pantry has gotten a facelift inside and 

out! Thanks to the generosity of the Amish community, Townsend 

Rotary Club, Townsend Flooring, as well as many others, the Food 

Pantry has been resided, painted inside, new flooring, and a new 

cooler! We are truly blessed to live in such a giving community.  

Hours of Operation: Fridays to accept donations from 3:00 to 

5:00pm  

Saturdays for distribution of food to clients 9:00-10:45am  

Location: 315 Broadway, Townsend 

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 1164, Townsend, MT 59644 

Distribution outside of the normal hours are for emergencies and 

on an individual basis. Emergency food needs can be distributed by 

contacting one of the board members listed below.  

Contact Information: Karoline Nelson, Operations Manager 438-

3981 and Don Peace, Board President 266-1325 

Broadwater Community Theater Revving up 

to Produce Summer Plays 

   Broadwater Community Theater is revving up for an exciting 

summer season of plays.  After a rude shutdown of summer theater 

activity during COVID, theater committee members have been 

fortunate enough to interest Gabby Bakkum in directing a set of 

plays at The Lodge this summer. ( See related story.) 

   The BCT committee, headed by LaRinda Spencer, has welcomed 

several new members including Angela Johnson, Jim Domino who 

is representing STOKE, an afterschool program for middle school-

ers; Lenna Parr and Carla Amundson.  Both Johnson and Parr have 

experience in professional dance and theater.  Amundson just re-

tired as Townsend Elementary School music teacher. 

   BCT is underwritten by the Fun For Life program a nonprofit 

organization in Broadwater County since 1996.  The program gives 

scholarships to elementary school students in Townsend for music 

lessons, to attend theater workshops, art schools and foreign lan-

guage internships. 

   During COVID 19, the Fun For Life Program was able to apply 

to the US Small Business Administration Economic Injury Advance 

for a grant.  The program was awarded $1,000 in March 2020.   

   In other news, the Fun For Life program is partnering with 

Townsend Rotary to fundraise for purchase of a sound system with 

individual remote microphones.  Cost of the P.A. System is about 

$13,000.  Fun For Life has pledged $1,000 toward the purchase.  

The community P.A. system will be available to community organi-

zations as well as Rotary and community theater.   

  The dates and names of the plays will be announced on Facebook  

Broadwater Community Theater page and in the Broadwater Re-

porter for all who are interested in playing a part, building sets or 

designing costumes, according to Bakkum.  Please contact herat 980

-1437 or contact Spencer at 475-4016.  

   The public is welcome to attend all BCT’s meetings, held at 

The Lodge unless otherwise announced.  Watch for dates and 

times.  

Submitted June 09  Nancy Marks, Trustee  For more infor-

mation call 266-3710 
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Broadwater Rodeo and Fair Association 
 
The Rodeo and Fair plans are underway, Rodeo will be having 
events beginning Thursday, Aug. 5th with the Youth Rodeo. Friday, 
Aug. 6th and Saturday, Aug. 7th will be the NRA/WNRA rodeos, 
each of these nights will also feature the mini-bulls. We will finish 
up Sunday, Aug. 8th with the local adults rodeo. Friday night will be 
our Man-Up night, we encourage everyone to wear purple in sup-
port of this cause. Saturday night will be our Tough Enough to 
Wear Pink Montana night, we encourage everyone to wear pink in 
support of this cause. If you have questions or would like to help 
with the rodeo, please email us at broadwaterrodeo@gmail.com.  
 
Submitted by Diane Brown 
 

Townsend Garden Club & Study 

We have on the National level 145,000 members in 50 states and 

the National Capitol Area.  We also have international clubs in Cen-

tral and South America.(National Garden Clubs,gardenclub.org.)  

Montana Federation of Garden Clubs, mtfgc.org has 540 members 

in 24 clubs.  

 

Our Townsend Garden Club & Study educate local gardeners and 

members about the best gardening practices (Vegetables, flowers, 

school gardens). We support our local MSU Extension office, Back-

yards of Broadwater, the Broadwater Co. Fair,4-H  and promote the 

Blue and Gold Star Memorial Marker programs to recognize our 

veterans. We also give at least one $ 500 scholarship to a graduating 

senior, this year we gave two.  

 

We welcome new members and for more information you may call 

Marilyn Lane at (406) 266-5172.  Please leave your name and num-

ber is you don't reach me right away. 

 

Vision Clinic 
 
The Townsend Seventh-day Adventist church will once again spon-
sor a vision clinic this fall on Friday, Oct. 1 The vision clinic con-
sists of a free eye exam by a board certified ophthalmologist and 
glasses will be provided free of charge as well. The Townsend Sev-
enth-day Adventist church has sponsored two previous vision clin-
ics in Townsend ( 2018 and 2019). Between the two clinics, over 
two hundred people received a free eye exam and glasses. More 

details will be coming at a later day for the vision clinic this fall. The 
Townsend Seventh-day Adventist church is located at 200 N. Cedar 
in the Townsend Methodist Church. 

 

Deep Creek Cemetery Association 

The Deep Cemetery Association is a perpetual care cemetery and 

we are the largest cemetery in Broadwater County. The oldest resi-

dent was buried in 1871 and we have been expanding ever since 

with seven acres of grave sites and room to grow. 

We have two part time caretakers, Bill Alley and Craig Vietz, who 

take great pride in what they do and interest in every visitor’s ques-

tion. We strive to keep the cemetery well-kept and green for all who 

visit. We have been working towards an accurate digital file of every 

gravesite and resident and hope to have that up and running soon 

along with having it linked to the museum’s website so that family’s 

from afar can research their families’ interment. There is also a 

physical copy of the directory on site. 

Just like any non-profit, we are always looking for funds to operate 

on. We keep our funds in CD’s.,  bonds and money market ac-

counts. With the past several years of low interest rates, our funds 

have dropped considerably with a very big blow occurring this year. 

One of our largest bonds was $43000 invested in an oil company 

bond. The company went bankrupt and we ended up with $826 

from that bond.  What a blow to our treasury account! Most of our 

operating funds come from what little interest we get from our in-

vestments, the sale of grave plots and some donations. We try to 

keep our equipment updated and our caretakers paid so hopefully 

we can continue with this service for a while longer.  

Board members are:  John Hahn , Gary Olsen, Bill Alley, Tom 

Shindoll, Chuck McLane, Helen Turcotte and Kevin Flynn 
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 STOKE  
(Science, Technology, Outdoors, Knowledge, and Entre-
preneurship) 

 
STOKE is a unique non-profit founded by a few rebellious souls, 

with a noble purpose and lofty Big Sky objective: to provide oppor-

tunities that will inspire and nurture the human spirit, one kid at a 

time. STOKE was designed for kids by kids and adults wanting a 

change on the inside as well as a desire to achieve practical life skills 

through their passion for the outdoors and our community. 

STOKE Overview 

• Over the course of one year, STOKE expects to grow into one of 

the leading local supplemental providers of youth vocational and 

educational services in Townsend and Broadwater County. 

• Currently, no similar type organization exists, nor has one been in 

place in our proposed initial service area (Townsend and Broadwa-

ter County). Yet, there are many underserved youth who are in need 

of the services STOKE plans to provide, because they are either 

under achievers in School, are unmotivated and lack positive direc-

tion in learning important life skills or experience in all of these 

issues. 

• To better meet this challenge, STOKE has developed this Di-

rective. 

• As a result of this process, STOKE now has: 

 - A vision and mission for the organization 

 - A growth plan centered on new youth programs 

 - A streamlined set of metrics to track youth progress 

 - A path forward to secure a continuous revenue stream 

• STOKE's goal is to expand and, eventually, to help develop the 

model in other locations outside this Townsend/ Broadwater 

County locals. 

Our successful programs are and have been: 

 Sewing classes headed by our talented Laura Frazier. She has 

become a great mentor and instructor for several girls. 

 Game night for adults and youth. We have two table tennis 

tables, a pool table, a foosball table, chess sets and other recre-

ational equipment. We have a very nice projector and 8’ screen 

for conducting a movie night. Because of Covid, our success of 

a movie night was limited but the potential is there for better 

showings in the future. 

 We are still working on an Outdoor Program, which should be 

a very fun and educational program for our youth. Sign up has 

been slow but is still in the planning stage. 

 Yoga and dance is also offered and has been very successful. 

The instructor, Lenna Parr, is a very accomplished professional 

dancer (ballet) from New York.  

 STOKE has partnered with AJAY (American Jobs for Ameri-

can Youth) and their Helena branch, HSJP (Helena Summer 

Jobs Program). We were able to place five kids with five em-

ployers here in Townsend and Helena. We did have some busi-

nesses that we were not able to place students with but hope-

fully we can next year. Thanks to Gabrielle Rowley, HSJP Pro-

gram Director and Katria Shindoll for their hard work. 

 STOKE has currently prioritized a community and youth pro-

ject of assisting with the construction of a Skatepark for our 

local youth. We have acquired the blessing of the City Council 

to move forward but have yet to nail down the actual site for 

the Skatepark. Some potential areas have been identified with 

Holloway Park at the top of the list. Many interested youth 

along with STOKE will be fund raising for this project as the 

potential cost could be between $150000 and $250000 depend-

ing on the size and help from the community. We could possi-

bly get started in 2022 with construction if all goes well. The 

kids are excited! 

The STOKE Board Directors are: Jim Domino – Pres., Tina 

Homann – V. Pres., Amanda Domino – Secretary, John Hahn – 

Treasurer, Christina Hartmann– Director at large, Katria Shindoll – 

Development Coordinator, Peter Parr – Short Term Technical Ad-

viser 

 

 

 

 

The Townsend Area Chamber of Commerce is a nonprof-
it community organization consisting of local business owners and 
individuals, focusing on bringing visitors to the area and enhancing 
the local economy and businesses. We put on several events during 
the year: the Canyon Ferry Walleye Festival, ATV Poker Ride, 
Ghost Stroll, and the Christmas Stroll. We are always looking for 
new members that have the drive to be involved and help shape the 
future of our community. We will be holding an annual dinner on 
August 26th, 2021, open to everyone who would like to learn more 
about the Chamber of Commerce.   

For more information, please contact the Townsend Area 
C h a m b e r  o f  C o m m e r c e  a t  4 0 6 - 2 6 6 - 4 1 0 1 , 
email:Townsend43chamber@gmail.com, or visit our website at 
www.townsendmtchamber.com.  

2021 Townsend Area Chamber of Commerce Events Schedule 

August 1st, 2021: Shakespeare in Park 

August 26th, 2021: Annual Townsend Area Chamber of Commerce Dinner 

October 31st, 2021: Annual Ghost Stroll 

December 4th, 2021: Annual Christmas Stroll 



Alliance Bible Church Eric Krueger erickruegercma@gmail.com 

American Foundation for Suicide Prevention Katie Levine klevine@afsp.org  

American Legion Auxiliary Broadwater Unit #42 Reba Johnson 42rebe@gmail.com 

American Legion Broadwater Post 42 Jen Dalrymple broadwaterpost42@gmail.com 

Association of Montana Turf, Ornamental, and Pest Professionals Trudie Southwick amtopp@amtopp.org  

Billings Clinic Broadwater (Formerly Broadwater Health Center) William Uptegrove upty@outlook.com 

Billings Clinic Broadwater Auxilliary Donna Harper vdoshowcase@yahoo.com  

Boy Scouts of America Josh Dutoit joshua.dutoit@scouting.org 

Broadwater Christmas Connection Bret Anderson bret.anderson77@yahoo.com 

Broadwater Community Foundation Carole Plymale carole.plymale@gmail.com 

Broadwater Community Health Foundation Kwinci Tatarka kktatarka@gmail.com 

Broadwater Community Library (School and Public) Angela Giono agiono@townsend.k12.mt.us 

Broadwater Community Theater Nancy Marks mtskydog@mt.net 

Broadwater Conservation District Katie Mumford katie.mumford@usda.gov 

Broadwater County 4H Council Karen Noyes jknoyes@MT.net 

Broadwater County Cattle Women Melanie Kimpton broadwatercattlewomen@gmail.com 

Broadwater County Development Corporation John Hahn bcdc@mt.net 

Broadwater County Fair Board John Rauser rauserdurocs@msn.com  

Broadwater County Farm Bureau Chuck Plymale carole.plymale@gmail.com 

Broadwater County Public Health Teresa Monson tmonson@co.broadwater.mt.us 

Broadwater County Search & Rescue John Hedstrom hedstromautorepair@gmail.com  

Broadwater County Social Services Committee Jill Flynn jflynn@townsend.k12.mt.us 

Broadwater County Trust Board Steve McCullough broadwatertrust@gmail.com 

Broadwater County Victim Witness Advocate Brooke Dolan bdolan@co.broadwater.mt.us 

Broadwater County/City of Townsend Recreation Board Dr Adam Six broadwaterrecreation406@gmail.com 

Broadwater Educational Foundation Jackie Smith BroadwaterEdFoundation@gmail.com  

Broadwater FFA Jemma Loughery jloughery@townsend.k12.mt.us  

Broadwater FFA Alumi and Supporters Hugh Braaten hugh@bestsod.com 

Broadwater Food Pantry Don Peace cd2peace@mt.net 

Broadwater Historical Society & Museum Brian Kimpton bkimpton57@gmail.com  

Broadwater Mental Health Local Advisory Council Mary Ellen Schnur meventures@3riversdbs.net 

Broadwater Reporter Bobbi Meehan broadwaterrptr@mt.net  

Broadwater Rod and Gun Club Brad Peck debi.randolph@gmail.com 

Broadwater Rodeo and Fair Association Wynn Meehan broadwaterrodeo@gmail.com  

Broadwater Rural Fire District Ed Shindoll bcrfdfire@live.com;  

Broadwater Shrine Club Chuck McLane  

Broadwater-Missouri Water Users Daniel Davis bmwu@mt.net 

Bulldog Pups Preschool Jennifer Olinger teamolinger5@gmail.com 

Canton Church Restoration Inc.  Chris Wright cwright12587@gmail.com 

Canton Valley Woman's Club Bonnie Berglund  

Canyon Ferry Physical Therapy Dr. Wanda Lambott canyonferrypt@mt.net 

Crimson Bluff's Chapter of Lewis and Clark Trail Heritage Foundation Mike Castleberry radersburger@gmail.com 

NON-PROFITS AND OTHER BENEFICIAL COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 

http://townsendfairgrounds.com/


Deep Creek Cemetery Association of Broadwater County John Hahn hahnsupply@mt.net 

Elkhorn Community Fellowship Church Eric Crusch icrusch2003@yahoo.com 

Faith Baptist Church Mike Wenzel faithbaptisttownsend@gmail.com 

Girl Scouts of America Melissa Meissner melissagunderjohn@yahoo.com 

Helena Playable Playgrounds Stacy Sommer  playablepark@yahoo.com: 

Helping Hands Townsend Dee Gannon deedaleame@yahoo.com 

Holy Cross Catholic Church Father Cody Williams frcwilliams@holycrossmt.org 

Infinite Hope Counseling, LLC Jennifer Beatty jennifer@infinitehopellc.com 

Knights of Columbus Richard Majszak richard.majszak@gmail.com 

Missouri Valley Marketing Nicole Brown planning@co.broadwater.mt.us 

Motion and Mind Katherine Humphrey mnm3hab@gmail.com 

MSU Extension – Broadwater County Allison Kosto broadwater@montana.edu 

MT Business Assistance Connection Brian Obert bobert@mbac.biz     

MT Peer Network Melinda Holum Mholom@co.broadwater.Mt.us 

MT Youth Apprenticeship Partnership Program Kelly Creswell kcresswell@reachhighermontana.org 

Old Baldy Recreation Association (Old Baldy Golf Course) Kory Bakkum  

Pathfinder Childcare Amanda Hazlett  Amanda.Hazlett@myvillage.com;  

Radersburg Baptist Church Richard Summerlin  

Radersburg Cemetery Association Brandon Hossfeld  

Radersburg Historical Preservation Inc. Alan and Deb Smith alndeb1956@gmail.com;   

RMDC Homestead Manor Senior Apartments and Townsend Housing Julie Densmore jdensmore@rmdc.net 

Rocky Mountain Breeders Association (RMBA) Jan Finn 2684hwy284@gmail.com;   

Rocky Mountain Breeders Association (RMBA) Jan Finn 2684hwy284@gmail.com;   

Rocky Mountain Development Council (RMDC) Samara Lynde slynde@rmdc.net;   

Rocky Mountain Development Council, Head Start Ashley Pena-Larsen apena@rmdc.net;   

Rocky Mountain Development Council-Area IV Agency on Aging, Mon-
tana Senior Medicare Patrol (SMP) Michele Mathot mmathot@rmdc.net 

Rotary Club of Townsend Jeff Langlinais jclangl@yahoo.com;   

Ryland KM Foote Memorial Fund dba Fun For Life  Nancy Marks mtskydog@mt.net 

NON-PROFITS AND OTHER BENEFICIAL COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 



Sapphire Behavioral Health LaReissa Swenson lswensonsbh@outlook.com 

Sarah Holland Daycare Sarah Holland hollandbigsky@q.com 

Serenity Point Assisted Living Heather LaCotta heather@serenitypointliving.com;   

Set Free Christian Fellowship Townsend, Inc. Bill Bergstad bbergstad@gmail.com 

Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church  Daryl Blumhagen dumb@mt.net; 

Shoot for the Cure Montana Mary Huth-Al Bodle bodlehuth@gmail.com;   

Silver Sage Counseling Teddy Lewis teddylewis65@yahoo.com 

Silver Springs Assisted Living Jason George or Tiffa- silverspringsassistedliving@gmail.com 

Songbird Pediatric Speech Therapy Julie Swanson  

St. Peter's Townsend Clinic Todd Wampler MD townsendclinic@sphealth.org;   

STOKE: Science, Technology, Outdoors, Knowledge, and Entrepreneur- Tina Homann albertinahomann@gmail.com 

The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints Aaron Christensen aaronchristensen406@gmail.com 

The Learning Place Chelsea Rauser chelsearauser@gmail.com;  

The Lodge of Townsend Tina Homann townsendmtlodge@gmail.com;  

Thrivent Financial  Sarah Hamlen sarah.hamlen@thrivent.com;  

Townsend Area Chamber of Commerce Bobbi Meehan townsend43chamber@gmail.com;  

Townsend Booster Club Natalie Horne townsendboosterclub@gmail.com;  

Townsend Broadwater County Lions Club Richard Heida iimimby@gmail.com;  

Townsend Farmer's Market Drew Hettinger drew@clearcreekbread,com;   

Townsend Fast Pitch Erin Fryer townsendfastpitch@gmail.com 

Townsend Garden Club & Study Marilyn Lane racing26@mt.net 

Townsend Little Guy Wrestling John O'Dell jodell@townsend.k12.mt.us; 

Townsend Ministerial Association Daniel Viehland pastorviehland@gmail.com 

Townsend Recreation Activity Center Eric Krueger erickruegercma@gmail.com;  

Townsend Riders Horse Club James Domino jpdomino406@gmail.com 

Townsend School Board Jason Noyes jknoyes@mt.net;  

Townsend School District #1 Erik Wilkerson, Supt ewilkerson@townsend.k12.mt.us; 

Townsend Senior Club Carol Anderson  

Townsend Seventh Day Adventist Church Craig Vietz cargo3b@yahoo.com; 

Townsend Skating Rink, LLC Joe Horne natjoehorne@gmail.com; 

Townsend Tree Board Patrick Plantenberg m2andp2@mt.net; 

Townsend United Methodist Church Rev. Daniel Viehland pastorviehland@gmail.com;   

Townsend Wrestling John O'Dell jodell@townsend.k12.mt.us; 

Trailhead Christian Fellowship Church Mark and Beth Roelofs markbeth10@hotmail.com; 

Trauma Informed Advocates 
LaReissa Swenson 
Julie Swanson  

United Way of the Lewis and Clark Area Emily McVey Emily@unitedwaylca.org;  

Vet2Vet Lowen Nunn nunnlowen@gmail.com 

Walleyes Unlimited of Montana, Upper Missouri River Chapter Troy Warburton umrcwalleyepresident@gmail.com; 

NON-PROFITS AND OTHER BENEFICIAL COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS 

Organization Name Contact Name Email Address 


